
Week 2 Legislative Update: 

The Legislature completed the third and fourth legislative days of the Regular Session this week. 
No new bills impacting RSA were introduced. Three bills received favorable reports in the 
committees.  

• HB76, by Rep. Baker, was given a favorable report by the House Ways and Means 
Education Committee. HB76 would create Tier III for TRS and would increase benefits 
for TRS Tier II members and new education employees.  

• SB134, by Sen. Livingston, was given a favorable report by the Senate Fiscal 
Responsibility and Economic Development Committee. SB134 would allow judges, DAs, 
and circuit clerks that participate in JRF and were first appointed or elected after 
November 2016 to retire with 25 years of service credit if they had prior service as a Tier 
I member with ERS or TRS. 

• HB172, by Rep. Ingram, was given a favorable report by the House County and 
Municipal Government Committee. HB172 would change the make-up of the ERS Board 
by adding two local seats.  

 


